
May 12, 2005 
 
Attention: Jonathan G. Katz 
Secretary, Securities and Exchange Commission 
450 Fifth Street N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20549 
  
Attention: Barbara Z. Sweeny 
Senior Vice President and Corporate Secretary, NASD 
1735 K. Street N.W. 
Washington, D.C.  200061500 
  
RE: SEC FILE NO. 4-500 
REQUEST FOR RULEMAKING REGARDING MEMBER RECORDS OF "SHORT" 
POSITIONS AND REPORTING AND PUBLIC DISSEMINATION OF AGGREGATE 
POSITION BY SECURITY 
  
Dear Mr. Jonathan G. Katz, 
  
Your working behind the scenes is greatly appreciated.  Especially, your continuing 
efforts to make a "transparent" penny stock market. 
  
The reason for writing is of a slightly different persuasion; a particular persuasion of 
an underlying fraud that continues to take place in the market--fraudulence that is 
allowed and somehow protected somewhere in Government or outside: 
  
Rule No. 4-500, is, as very important today, as it is tomorrow.  Today, it will protect 
investments already existing.  Tomorrow, it will protect investors in the future.  And 
being an investor of today, it is necessary to worry about my 
family's future, tomorrow. 
  
There is no joke here.  The current market and SEC hearings into CMKX is destroying 
peoples investments and lives; persons such as members of my family that have 
invested everything in the truth and honesty that is supposed to exist in 
government-and the diligence that is supposed to take place in a corrupt society.  
Should a police officer observe an abuse, action would be taken immediately.  
However, these truths don't exist.  And it is going to be very harmful to my family to 
lose stake in the above mentioned company. 
  
A lawyer friend, told me the terminology behind aggressive actions, taking place by a 
single individual, that has mass media coverage backing his movement to expose 
certain specific people with no great purpose.  He used the term "scalping."  And, 
with no further ado, there is no time to wait for an aggressive scalper to be let loose 
after the key protection is in place for market makers that are manipulating penny 
stocks.   
  
We do not need an individual to start turning over the corruption in the market at 
some later date, uselessly, using today's investors--we would probably rather strike 
deals if we had to (giving up certain rights established by law and an ongoing 
heritage turning sour).  We need this uncovered by an honest, hard-working 
individual, such as yourself. 
  



Please make no delay in uncovering this matter.  We don’t need any more "scalpers" 
or manipulations of laws that exist here in the United States.  And, some of us, have 
little time. 
  
Your comments on this matter would be welcomed.  Thank you for your time and 
consideration. 
  
Sincerely, 
David J. O'Hanlon 
Family Investment Representative 
 


